

Quilters 2 Newsletter #155 - February 2016

Coordinators' News

Elections were held for the Coordinators for next season at the Feb. 15th meeting with the following results:

Head Coordinator	*Barbara Salazar
Assistant / Program Coordinator	*Anne Herman
Fabric/Closet Coordinator	Norma Kindseth & Laurie Ranelli
Recording / Corresponding Secretary	Kedith Wickware
Charity Coordinator	Lorraine Blas
Education Coordinator	Adrienne Bortell

*Anne & Barbara will be "co-coordinating".

The following individuals agreed to serve in the following positions:

Treasurer	Julie Young
Assistant Treasurer	Joan Lichtenberg
Raffle Quilt Production	Norma Kindseth
Coordinator	
Raffle Ticket Sales	Donna Belknap
Coordinator	
Membership Coordinator	Kris Curtis
New Member Coordinator	Lynne Jensen
HQ Long-Arm Coordinator	Audrey Young
Communications	Mary Adams & Kris
Coordinator	Curtis
Librarian	Barb Bickley
Photographer/Historian	Open
Quilt Show Coordinator	Open
Purchasing Coordinator	Carol Young &
	Sarellen Loomis
Social Coordinator	Open

Anne Gloeckler wants to thank the Nominating Committee: Anne Herman, Susan Prentiss and Barbara Salazar for their efforts.

2016 Raffle Quilt - "Adrianna's Star"



Last year's Raffle Quilt Production Committee was headed by Lynne Jensen and designed by Adrienne Bortell. Those working on the quilt were Margo Berenberg, Barb Bickley, Pat Davis, Judiee Goodman, Diane Williams, and Julie Young.

This beautiful quilt will be raffled off at the end of March. Tickets will be sold at Saturday Morning Coffees, Market Daze and the Quilters 2 Quilt Show. Donna Belknap is in charge of raffle ticket sales assisted by many volunteers selling tickets at the above listed events.

General News

Quiltathon held on January 30th was coordinated by our Fabric/Closet Coordinator, Norma Kindseth. It started with January's BOM, a modified 9 patch with the center comprised of children's fabric. The response from the group was wonderful. Norma and Billye Reynolds organized the blocks, the design and cut the 12 ½" sashing strips. 26 people showed up to help with cutting, sewing and pressing. Some only had a couple of hours; others

stayed all day. Some brought food to share. Everyone had fun! The expectation was that we would make 16 kid quilts. Instead we ended up with 22. Some were ready for quilting, others had binding and backing.



Voyager Show & Tell: Cari Secord has offered to coordinate this annual event scheduled for March 2.

Voyager & Tucson Area Quilt Events

Feb 19 to 21: Tucson Guild Quilt Show.

Feb 22: Quilters 2 Quilt Show; 9a – 4p in the Ballroom.

Mar 19: Quilt Academy; 9a – 4p: sponsored by Valley Quilters Guild & Desert Scrap Rats Quilt Club.

Education

Classes currently being offered are Jan Tuttle - Twister on March 9. Lynne Jensen has been asked to do a second class on Paper Piecing on March 12.

Class schedules and signup sheets are posted on the mirror in the Palo Verde room. You can view and/or print your own copy on the Quilters 2 website (under the Classes & Events tab):

http://www.quilters2.com